
 

 

  Development and Compliance Services 
          Building Division 

 
To: G. Kotsifas. P. Eng. 

 Managing Director, Development & Compliance Services    
& Chief Building Official  

       
From: P. Kokkoros, P. Eng. 

     Deputy Chief Building Official 
          

Date:  June 18, 2020 
 

RE:               Monthly Report for May 2020 
      
Attached are the Building Division's monthly report for May 2020 and copies of the Summary of 
the Inspectors' Workload reports. 
 
Please note the May numbers include the effects of the COVID-19 Pandemic on the construction 
industry. 
 
Permit Issuance 
 
By the end of May, 1,239 permits had been issued with a construction value of $284.9 million, 
representing 481 new dwelling units.  Compared to last year, this represents a 32.9% decrease 
in the number of permits, a 56.3% decrease in the construction value and an 53.6% decrease in 
the number of dwelling units. 
 
To the end of May, the number of single and semi-detached dwellings issued were 291, which 
was a 15.0% increase over last year. 
 
At the end of May, there were 819 applications in process, representing approximately $824 
million in construction value and an additional 2,026 dwelling units, compared with 663 
applications having a construction value of $597 million and an additional 1,049 dwelling units 
for the same period last year. 
 
The rate of incoming applications for the month of May averaged out to 19.4 applications a day 
for a total of 388 in 20 working days.  There were 73 permit applications to build 73 new single 
detached dwellings, 10 townhouse applications to build 50 units, of which 1 was a cluster single 
dwelling unit.  
  
There were 285 permits issued in May totalling $106.9 million including 169 new dwelling units. 
 
Inspections 
 
BUILDING 
 
Building Inspectors received 1,894 inspection requests and conducted 2,612 building related 
inspections.  No additional inspections were completed relating to complaints, business licenses, 
orders and miscellaneous inspections. 
 
Based on the 1,894 requested inspections for the month, 100% were achieved within the 
provincially mandated 48 hour time allowance. 
 
CODE COMPLIANCE 
 
Building Inspectors received 227 building permit inspection requests and an additional 109 
requested inspections related to complaints, business and liquor licenses, orders and 
miscellaneous inspections. 495 building related inspections were conducted. 
 
Based on the 227 requested inspections for the month, 100% were achieved within the 
provincially mandated 48 hour time allowance. 
 
 



 
PLUMBING 
 
Plumbing Inspectors received 762 inspection requests and conducted 1,147 plumbing related 
inspections.  One additional inspection was completed relating to complaints, business licenses, 
orders and miscellaneous inspections.  
 
Based on the 762 requested inspections for the month, 99% were achieved within the 
provincially mandated 48 hour time allowance. 
 
NOTE: 
 
Conducted inspections can be higher than requested inspections. In some cases, one interior 
final inspection on a Single Detached Dwelling or any final inspection may require several open 
processes to be closed prior to completing the interior or building final inspection.  One booked 
inspection could result in multiple inspections (4-8) being conducted and reported. 
 
 
 
AD:cm 
Attach. 
 
c.c.:  A. DiCicco, T. Groeneweg, C. DeForest, O. Katolyk, D. Macar, M. Henderson, S. McHugh 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 



 

 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 


